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Applications for
a reception
place for

September 2023
now open 

Was your child born between 1
September 2018 and 31 August
2019?

Then, it will be time to start
thinking about the primary
school you would like your child
to attend from September 2023.
The closing date for applications
is 15 January 2023.

To find out more and to apply,
visit: Starting primary school |
Kensington and Chelsea
(rbkc.gov.uk)
DONT DELAY, APPLY NOW!

Winter 2022

Winter Edition Newsletter

SPECIAL EDUCATIONAL NEEDS AND
DISABILITIES

(SEND) LOCAL OFFER

Do you have a child, or are you a young person 

with SEND? Are you aware of the Westminster

SEND Local Offer?

Find out what services, programmes and activities

are available to you or to your child locally. Visit:

SEND Local Offer | Kensington and Chelsea

(rbkc.gov.uk)

https://www.rbkc.gov.uk/children-and-education/school-admissions/starting-primary-school
https://www.rbkc.gov.uk/kb5/rbkc/fis/localoffer.page?localofferchannel=0


Christmas Holiday Activities:
The HAF Programme

Free places and food will be provided to those who are
eligible for free school meals. Families can also access

nutritional information through the programme. There’s
something for everyone. 

Find out more and book a place.



This Department for
Education (DFE)

initiative provides
activity and food

provision for
children aged 4-16
during the Easter,

Summer and
Christmas Holidays.

The programme
includes summer

camps, sports, arts,
cooking, mentoring

and leadership, and a
wide range of

activities for children
and young people

with SEND.



https://ourcity.org.uk/haf-programme


15 AND 30 HOURS FREE EARLY
LEARNING AND CHILDCARE
FOR 3- AND 4-YEAR-OLDS: 

ALL 3- AND 4-YEAR-OLD CHILDREN
ARE ENTITLED TO A FREE
UNIVERSAL EARLY EDUCATION
PLACE. EACH PLACE PROVIDES 15
HOURS OF EARLY YEARS
EDUCATION FOR UP TO 38 WEEKS
PER YEAR. 

CHILDREN IN SOME WORKING
FAMILIES COULD ALSO BE
ENTITLED TO AN ADDITIONAL 15
HOURS OF FREE CHILDCARE,
OTHERWISE KNOWN AS THE '30
HOURS CHILDCARE OR EXTENDED
ENTITLEMENT'. 

FIND OUT MORE HERE.

15 HOURS FREE EARLY LEARNING
AND CHILDCARE FOR ELIGIBLE 2-

YEAR-OLDS: 

If you are on a low income or
claiming income-based benefits,
or if your 2- year-old has
additional needs, you may be
entitled to claim 15 hours of
free early education and
childcare per week. 

This entitlement could be
accessed at a nursery or with a
registered childminder. Don't miss
out! This opportunity would
enable your 2-year-old child to
receive high quality early
education which could help them
to develop emotional resilience
and important social,
communication skills. 

Find out more here.

TAX-FREE CHILDCARE 

 SCAN HERE FOR MORE
INFORMATION 

SOME WORKING FAMILIES MAY ALSO
RECEIVE AN EXTRA £2  FOR EVERY £8
PAID INTO AN ONLINE ACCOUNT
TOWARDS CHILDCARE COSTS, UP TO
£2,000 PER CHILD PER YEAR (THIS
MAY BE HIGHER FOR CHILDREN WITH
SEND). 

CONTACT US FOR MORE
INFORMATION, OR VISIT: 
TAX-FREE CHILDCARE | KENSINGTON
AND CHELSEA (RBKC.GOV.UK).

Free Early Education and
Childcare

https://www.rbkc.gov.uk/kb5/rbkc/fis/advice.page?id=0Cg7PguZ7VY
https://www.rbkc.gov.uk/kb5/rbkc/fis/advice.page?id=c32qynR5V4s
https://www.rbkc.gov.uk/kb5/rbkc/fis/advice.page?id=azJBSX3f1fE
https://fisd.westminster.gov.uk/kb5/westminster/fis/advice.page?id=ncxbgvhrOCU


Under 5s

for kids

THINGS TO DO DURING
THE CHRISTMAS
HOLIDAYS

FREE STAY AND PLAY - EVERY THURSDAY 10-11:30AM @
LATYMER COMMUNITY CHURCH, W10 6SU
Drop-in sessions are an opportunity for
children (and their parents and carers to
meet others, have fun, play and learn. We
provide a safe fun environment for
exploration and enjoyment. We have new
activities daily, including outdoor and indoor
play, rhyme and story time, exercise
activities and music sessions.

For more information, click here or contact
Tanya Bownds: 07815 726386 or
info@danielsden.org.uk

Our Drama Club is back for the new term,
in conjunction with our friends at
Playground Theatre. Sessions are free,
during term time, for 7–12-year-olds.
Spaces are limited, please sign up at
 www.bookwhen.com/dalgarnotrust.

For more information, click here or
contact 020 8969 6300 or
youth@dalgarnotrust.org.uk

FREE DRAMA CLUB @ THE DALGARNO TRUST

Scan to find more
activities and
things to do

Contact the KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA FAMILY INFORMATION SERVICE:

Tel: 07814 804262   /  Email:  fis@rbkc.gov.uk

or visit:  https://www.rbkc.gov.uk/fis

https://www.rbkc.gov.uk/kb5/rbkc/fis/service.page?id=MQeR-bG86d0&familychannel=0
mailto:info@danielsden.org.uk
http://www.bookwhen.com/dalgarnotrust
https://www.dalgarnotrust.org.uk/event/kids-drama-2/2022-09-28/
mailto:youth@dalgarnotrust.org.uk
mailto:fis@rbkc.gov.uk
https://www.rbkc.gov.uk/kb5/rbkc/fis/home.page


Christmas Activity



Alternative Christmas
Fairs

Why childhood immunisation is
important



 Young babies are very vulnerable to
infections, immunisations can help
their bodies fight any future serious

infections.
Your child needs several different

vaccines to be fully protected, so it’s
important to complete their childhood

immunisation programme.



Visit the link below or scan the code
to find out more

Immunisations and Vaccinations ::
North West London ICS

(nwlondonics.nhs.uk)


 

immunisations

https://www.nwlondonics.nhs.uk/your-health-services/immunisations-and-vaccinations?back_cID=286


Bi-Borough Early YEARS
conference - Friday 24th
feb 2023

COST OF LIVING SUPPORT

Are you an Early Years Professional? 

The Bi-borough Early Education and

Childcare Service have brought together 

this EXCITING PROGRAMME which will be

delivered by Early Years experts and

professionals. This event will be covering a

wide range of key topics. Don't delay. 

Find out more and sign up:

Early Years Conference 2023

With the rising costs of living,

Kensington and Chelsea council has

produced a cost-of-living hub

pulling useful information in one

place. This, and other related

information can be accessed

through our Family Information

Service online directory:

Money Matters |  Kensington and

Chelsea (rbkc.gov.uk)

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/early-years-conference-eyfs-reforms-time-for-reflection-tickets-411843734697
https://fisd.westminster.gov.uk/kb5/westminster/fis/family.page?familychannel=6
https://fisd.westminster.gov.uk/kb5/westminster/fis/family.page?familychannel=6
https://fisd.westminster.gov.uk/kb5/westminster/fis/family.page?familychannel=6


COAT      IGLOO
COLD      SCARF
FROST      SNOW

   ICE      WINTER

CAN YOU FIND ALL THE
WORDS?

WINTER PUZZLES AND
CRAFTS FOR CHILDREN




For more information or if you have any queries, contact:

KENSINGTON AND CHELSEA FAMILY INFORMATION SERVICE:

Tel: 07814 804262 / Email: FIS@rbkc.gov.uk

or visit: https://www.rbkc.gov.uk/fis

mailto:FIS@rbkc.gov.uk
https://www.rbkc.gov.uk/kb5/rbkc/fis/home.page

